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I’m writing this testimony in response to the Warning letter of quarantine issued 
against Brother Titus and some of the full-time workers.

Growing up in the church life, there have always been older brothers who gave 
themselves for the going on of the other saints.  They put aside who they are to 
follow the Lord out of a pure heart for the sole purpose of helping others to do 
the same.  In a number of different ways, whether ministering through practical 
or spiritual needs, these ones have always been there to nourish, strengthen, and 
encourage the saints in their Christian walk with the Lord.  Among many, I count 
Brother Titus Chu to be such a one.

I have always had the utmost respect for our Brother Titus because of the way 
that he conducts himself in his walk with the Lord and the way that he genuinely 
cares for the saints.  “A new commandment I give to you, that you love one 
another, even as I have loved you, that you also love one another” (John 13:14). 
I believe this verse to be true of our brother.  There have been so many times 
when I have been spiritually needy and our brother has fed me, through the 
Bible, through the speaking he has received from the Lord; through love.  He has 
always been so burdened that the saints would pursue the Lord, that many times 
as he was sharing, he would even be in tears.  

As someone who has attended both annual video trainings and college trainings 
by Brother Titus, I have always appreciated the fact that like our dear Brother 
Lee, Brother Titus always bases his speaking and writings directly on the Bible. 
Since this is the case, along with the fact that I have observed how his life is one 
dedicated to the things of the Lord, it is difficult for me to accept any of the 
accusations placed on Brother Titus.  I do not believe that one who is immersed 
in the Word, who is so strong in his walk with the Lord, and who loves the saints 
to such an extent would try to separate the Body of Christ in any way.  Because 
of this, the accusations toward Brother Titus, as stated in the Warning letter of 
quarantine, are completely unfounded.  No one has any right, before the Lord, to 
quarantine our Brother Titus.
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